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Ciguatera in the Solomon Islands

Ciguatera fish poisoning receives very little
recognition in Solomon Islands. There is no
organised research or monitoring of ciguatera fish
poisoning carried out in Solomon Islands as yet, so
as to determine the current status of the problem
and there are other major health problems such as
malaria to worry about.

Though there have not been any confirmed cases of
ciguatera fish poisoning in the Solomon Islands as
yet, from traditional knowledge and anecdotal
information on case histories, fish poisoning which
was probably ciguaterahasoccuredincertainareas.
These arerestricted to reefs, atollsand smallislands.
No cases of ciguatera fish poisoning appear to have
occurred onany of the major islands inthe Solomon
Islands.

Fish species which are considered ciguatoxic in the
Solomon Islands include;

— Lutjanus bohar

— Lutjanus sebhae

— Sphyraena barracuda

— Symphorichthys spirilus*
— Platax teira.

* Note from the editor: it could be Symphorus nematophorus

by E. Oreihaka,
Fisheries Division,
Solomon Islands

It is believed that some people have traditional
medicine for treating ciguatoxin-intoxicated
patients.

Apartfromtheregulationimposed by the Provincial
Government of Temotu Province, which prohibits
sale of fish species considered ciguatoxic in the
province, there is no law or regulation concerning
ciguatera poisoning in Solomon Islands.

Ciguaterafish poisoning is as yet notamajor health
probleminSolomon Islands. Itistherefore notclear
at this stage as who should take responsibility for
dealing with ciguatera issues. It does, however,
threaten coastal fisheries development and thus
perhapsshould principally be regarded asafisheries
problem. For further information on ciguatera in
the Solomons please contact the Permanent
Secretary, Ministry of Natural Resources, Fisheries
Division, P.O. Box G24, Honiara, Solomon Islands.



